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                                                                                                December 1, 2017        
THE WACOUSTA WEEKLY
Chris Groves, Principal – grovesc@glcomets.net
9135 W. Herbison Road, Eagle, MI., 48822 ( www.glcomets.net ( Phone: 925-5940 ( Fax: 925-5970 ( Attendance: 925-5971 
REMINDER: FRIDAY, DECEMBER 8TH IS A HALF DAY OF SCHOOL WITH A NOON DISMISSAL -

 NO LUNCH WILL BE SERVED
THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU

We would like to extend a huge thank you to our Wacousta PTIA and families for feeding us during conferences.   The food was wonderful!!

BARNES AND NOBLE WACOUSTA PTIA BOOK FAIR FUNDRAISER THIS SATURDAY, DECEMBER 2
The PTIA is having a Book Fair fundraiser with Barnes and Noble in the Lansing Mall on December 2nd from 9:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. We have use of the stage inside the store and will be having a Talent show starting at 2:00 p.m.   Shop at Barnes and Noble and help the PTIA earn money. 

Come see who our surprise host is!

Help us create a Kindness chain all day in the Children's area!

Stop by our info table from 9-4:00 p.m. to play PLINKO and win a prize!

Eat lunch at the cafe we will earn a percentage of the money spent on yummy snacks too!

If you cannot attend our book fair, please visit bn.com/bookfairs to support us online from 12/2 to 12/6/17 by entering Book fair ID 12157103 at checkout.  Thank you!

WACOUSTA HOLIDAY SHOP

I am excited to be organizing the 2017 Holiday Shop for our school.  We will be hosting the shop for students during the school day on Wednesday, December 6 and Thursday, December 7.  Our goal in having the shop is to allow our students to experience the joy of giving during this holiday season.  Participation is completely voluntary.  You may want to consider having your student earn money by doing extra jobs around the house!  We will be sending home a “shop for” list so you can note the people/pets your student is to buy for and the budget. This will come home after Thanksgiving.  The response from last year’s Holiday Shop was wonderful so we are sticking with the same format. Everything in the shop will be $1.25!
 

If you can help with set-up Tuesday night or work during the day on Wednesday or Thursday, please e-mail me at marisaliann77@gmail.com or call 517.256.5029.  I will need 4-5 volunteers for each shift.  If you can help in any way or have any questions, please let me know.  Thank you.
Marisa Evans

LIBRARY NEWS!
The Book Fair held at our school was a great success due to the generosity and support of our staff, students, and families.   Thank you for supporting the Media Center through this event and making it possible for us to provide new and exciting books and supplies for our students and staff.  
WOW! 177 books were donated to classroom libraries; the teachers and students thank you for your donation.  We also appreciate the help of the following staff who donated their time to the Book Fair:  
Lauren Patrick, Theresa Koenigsknecht, Mindy Cark, Ryan Dinsmore, Cliff Hurth, Scott Reynolds and Jon Wright.

Congratulations to the following classrooms who are the winners of this year Book Fair Bingo! Each class won a Gift Certificate that was used at the Book Fair.

The winners were:
Mrs. McKennon's 3rd Grade Class 

Ms. Strouse’s 4th Grade Class

Also congratulations to the following students who are the winners of the Student Drawing.  Each student won a Gift Certificate that was used at the Book Fair.   Every student's name was placed in the drawing.

The winners were:
Donovan Dockery~Mrs. Pohl’s Class

 Jaiyden McCormick~Mrs. Smith’s Class

Zoey McKenzie~Mrs. Detmers’s Class

Xzavier Dorman~Mrs. Hill’s Class

 Rihanna Strong~Mrs. Schieding’s Class
Nick Norton~Mrs. Coleman

GRAND LEDGE SHOPPING TOUR TOY COLLECTION

There are many young children in Grand Ledge who do not know the joy of receiving presents at the holidays.  Wacousta would like to bring some joy to these girls and boys by collecting toys for the Grand Ledge Shopping Tour to distribute at their annual Holiday Party.  Each child (in grades K-5) will receive a new toy from Santa at the party.  This would be a wonderful opportunity for the whole family to get involved in the spirit of giving to those less fortunate.  You and/or your children may bring NEW, UN-WRAPPED toys to school and place them in the black collection bin in the office. They also may be dropped off at any GLPS elementary school or put in drop boxes in various businesses around town.  If you have a high school age student, you may also send it to school with them.  Toys will be collected through December 8.  
HUNGRY HOWIE'S FUNDRAISER

Hungry Howie's has graciously offered to host a fundraiser for Wacousta Elementary again this year.  On the following Tuesdays, Hungry Howie's will donate 10% of all sales to our school: December 12 - and for 2018: January 9, February 13, March 13, April 10 and May 8.  Thank you Hungry Howie's.........
DOMINO'S NIGHT AT WACOUSTA ELEMENTARY

Please help support our school by ordering Domino's on the dates listed below and Wacousta will receive a portion of the sales for that day!  The dates are as follows: December 4th, January 1st, February 7th, March 7th, April 4th and May 2nd.  Thank you Domino's!

TECHNOLOGY UPGRADES 

TRANSPORTATION SERVICES

Like many other aspects of our daily lives, technology is improving the efficiency with transportation as well. The GLPS transportation department is excited to launch a new electronic system to communicate bus stop information beginning in January 2018. The two applications, Versatrans E-Link and MyStop, use planned route information and actual GPS data.  E-Link is used by parents, students and school administration to see current route assignment information.  MyStop is used by parents and students on a daily basis to see when the bus will arrive. No longer will riders have to wait outside during winter months and rainy days. MyStop allows the students to wait inside longer without fear of missing the bus.
There are many advantages available with E-Link. It will improve student transportation communication. For example, a message can be sent to bus riders when the bus is delayed. E-Link will show multiple stops if the student has different riding arrangements for different days of the week. It allows a parent to access their child’s bus route, as well as pick-up and drop-off times. 
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MyStop is a simple, yet informative tool that gives parents, guardians and students the ability to know exactly where the school bus is. MyStop graphically displays the school bus location on a map as well as the estimated time of arrival (ETA) to a specific student's bus stop. (It’s important to note that users must be enrolled with E-Link before they can access MyStop.) 

It will be available as either a web application or as a native app for iPhone® and Android™ smartphones. The web application allows users of other devices including PCs to access the information via a Web browser. Please watch for more information on how to access these applications in the near future.
GRAND LEDGE HIGH SCHOOL POM PON
Grand Ledge High School Pom Pon is holding its annual pom clinic for grades K-5 on Saturday, December 9, 2017, from 9a -12p, in the auxiliary gym at the High School. Flyers will go home in Friday Folders on November 3, 2017. Additional information is available from Kristin Shriner at 517-927-4925. Register and pay by November 17th to guarantee a T-shirt.   Walk in registrations will be accepted at the door for $30 each.

2017-18 GRAND LEDGE SCHOOL CALENDAR

Dec. 6-7

Holiday Gift Shop

Dec. 8

1/2 Day for Students

Dec. 25-Jan. 5
No Students - Holiday Recess

Jan. 8

Classes Resume

Jan. 15

No Students - MLK Day

Jan. 16

High School Conferences (4:30-7:30)

Jan. 18

High School Conferences (4:30-7:30)

Feb. 2

1/2 Day for Students

Feb. 9

Daddy/Daughter Dance

Feb. 14

Student Count Day

Feb. 19

No Students - President's Day

March 2

End Second Trimester (K-6)

March 6

Middle School Conferences (4:30-7:30)



Elementary School Conferences -



(5:00-8:00)

March 8

Middle School Conferences (4:30-7:30)



Elementary School Conferences -



(5:00-8:00)

March 9

1/2 Day for Students - Elementary and



Middle School Conferences



End of Second Trimester (7-12)

March 30
No Students - Good Friday

April 2-6

No Students - Spring Recess

April 9

Classes Resume

April 10

High School Testing Day

April 11

High School Testing Day

April 24

High School Conferences (4:30-7:30)

April 26

High School Conferences (4:30-7:30)

May 19

Relay for Life - Beagle Elementary - 

11:00 a.m. to 11:00 p.m.

May 25

1/2 Day for Students

May 28 

No Students - Memorial Day

June 1

GLHS Class of 2018 Graduation - 



MSU Breslin Center

June 5 

1/2 Day for Students/Last Student Day



End of Third Trimester


MENU

Mon. 12/4 - Beef & Cheese Nachos or Cereal Fun Lunch
Tues. 12/5 - Chicken Nuggets or Ham Chef Salad
Wed. 12/6 - Bosco Breadsticks or Sweet & Sour Chicken
Thurs. 12/7 - Berry Patch Smoothie or Cheese Quesadilla
Fri. 12/8 - 12:00 Dismissal - NO LUNCH WILL BE SERVED
